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DISPOSITION: MODIFIED GUIDELINES ACKNOWLEDGED 
 

 On November 21, 2006, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
(Commission) opened this investigation to review and modify, as appropriate, the Purchased 
Gas Adjustment (PGA) mechanism used by Oregon’s three Local Distribution Companies 
(LDCs) – Northwest Natural Gas Company, dba NW Natural (NW Natural), Avista 
Corporation, dba Avista Utilities (Avista) and Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade).   

 
 In Order No. 09-248, the Commission acknowledged Natural Gas Portfolio 

Development Guidelines and the PGA Filing Guidelines to be used in the review of the 
reasonableness of LDC gas costs and the pass through of these costs to customers.  In 
recommending acknowledgement of the guidelines, the Commission Staff explained that the 
parties intended the guidelines to be flexible and subject to modifications to reflect changes 
in gas supply markets, LDC conditions, demand, etc. 

 
At the Commission’s May 25, 2010 Public Meeting, the Commission adopted 

Staff’s recommendation to acknowledge certain modification to those guidelines agreed to by 
the three LDCs, the Northwest Industrial Gas Users, and Staff.  A summary of those 
modifications, as well as copies of the modified Natural Gas Portfolio Development 
Guidelines and the PGA Filing Guidelines, are included in Staff’s Public Meeting Report, 
attached as Appendix A. 

 
  

 
























































